
Sayyid Al-Hakeem expresses concern over Jerusalem developments, renews
support for the Palestinian cause

Sayyid  Al-Hakeem,  head  of  Al-Hikma  National  Movement,  expressed  his  concern  over  the

developments of events in the city of Jerusalem while renewing his position in support of the

Palestinian cause.

His Eminence tweeted on 16/4/2022, " With tremendous concern, we are following the dangerous

developments in the city of AL-Quds “Jerusalem” and the practices of the usurping Zionist

entity, the latest of which is the suppression of worshipers in Al-Aqsa Mosque and the

violation of its sanctity and desecration in an unfortunate and arbitrary manner.”

His Eminence renewed his firm position and support for our Palestinian people and their just

cause, urging the international community to take serious positions to save the oppressed

Palestinian people from these arbitrary practices, and to convene an emergency session of the

United Nations and the UN Security Council to discuss the repercussions of the crisis and

prevent its expansion.


